
215 South Cascade Street 

PO Box 496 

Fergus Falls, Minnesota 56538-0496 

218 739-8200 

www.otpco.com (web site) 

 

An Equal Opportunity Employer   

 

 

 

 
May 20, 2025 
 
 
 
Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen, Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
State Capitol Building  
500 East Capitol Avenue 
Pierre, SD  57501-5070 
 
RE: In the Matter of Otter Tail Power Company’s Petition for Approval of Rate 

Schedule, Section 13.09, Phase-In Rider 
Docket No. EL24-038 

 Compliance Filing 
  
Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 
 
Otter Tail Power Company (Otter Tail Power) submits this filing following issuance of the South 
Dakota Public Utilities Commission’s (Commission) May 14, 2025 Order approving Otter Tail 
Power’s Phase-in Rider Factor and Per Meter Charges in the above referenced matter. 
 
Attached to this letter you will find Otter Tail Power’s Rate Schedule Section 13.09, Phase-In 
Rider, as described below reflecting Commission approved changes effective September 1, 2025. 
Also attached is a copy of the customer notice bill insert that will be included with customer bills 
in September.  
 
The PUC staff found that "Revised" was missing from the header on Sheet No. 3, and we are 
correcting this in our compliance filing. We are also taking this opportunity to replace Bruce G. 
Gerhardson with our Manager of Regulation & Retail Energy Solutions, Stuart D. Tommerdahl, 
in the footer of these Rate Schedules. 
 

South Dakota P.U.C. Volume II-Electric Rate Schedule  
Section 13.09  
Sixth Revised Sheet No. 1   Cancelling Fifth Revised Sheet No. 1  
Fourth Revised Sheet No. 2   Cancelling Third Revised Sheet No. 2 
Third Revised Sheet No. 3  Cancelling Second Revised Sheet No. 3 

 
Please contact me at (218) 739-8604 or ldewey@otpco.com if you have any questions regarding 
this filing. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ LAURA DEWEY 
Laura Dewey 
Regulatory Compliance Coordinator 
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